
SDMC Meeting Agenda and Minutes 

May 29, 2018 

 

 

 

I.  Review and approval of minutes from April (these were previously approved via email and posted.) 

 Minutes from the April meeting were approved. 

 

II. Old Business (following up) 

1. Extra staff 

a. Counselor 

b. 5th grade teacher 

c. Dyslexia interventionist  

Mr. Amerson told the committee that after input from the April meeting, he would be using 

the additional funds to add a counselor and a 5th grade teacher. This means Poe will have 

both a counselor AND a social worker. The district will be providing a dyslexia 

interventionist. 

 

2. Administrative Transparency 

a. Mr. Amerson has followed up with the parent and the exiting teachers are listed in 

today’s bulletin. 

After a parent request during both the PTO meeting and the last SDMC meeting, Mr. 

Amerson polled the staff to find out their preferences for announcing when staff is leaving 

Poe. In the final bulletin of the year, he has listed the staff who are leaving. Or, at leas those 

we currently know. 

 

3. Colonial Day 

Mr. Amerson has followed up with the parents who submitted the concern last month. One of 

those has already reached out to Ms. Baber and they are brainstorming.  

 

4. Class sizes- moving of classrooms 

a. An additional 5th grade class is being created. This will cause several classroom shifts.  

The creation of a new class will cause some shifting. 5th grade will stay where it is but the 

class currently occupied by Ms. Norwood will become a 5th grade class and the class 

currently occupied by Mrs. Murphy-Kimble will become a 2nd grade class. 5th grade students 

will have access to lockers to allow more space in the rooms allowing us to not have to 

switch 5th grade with either 2nd or 3rd grade.  

 

5. Additional items for summer 

a. Behavioral Management Committee meeting 

b. Calendar Meeting 

c. House Committee 

There will be some meetings scheduled during summer to help plan for next year.  

 

III. New Business- there were no new items submitted. 

 

Have a great summer!!! 

 The meeting concluded at 3:42 pm.  

 

 


